November 30, 2015

Planning & Environment Committee c/o City Clerk City of London 300 Dufferin Avenue London, Ontario N6A 4L9

Dear Sirs/Madams:

Re: Proposal Official Plan Amendment Application

City of London File No. O-8014

I am writing to you once again with respect to a proposal to expand the Urban Growth Boundary for Industrial land uses. This proposal was deferred by Council on March 31, 2015.

The concerns raised by London Dairy were taken into account in the making of that decision.

We have received a Notice that the deferred matter will be considered by the Planning & Environment Committee at its meeting on Monday, December 14, 2015 and that the staff recommendation will be that no action be taken with respect to the designation of land lying south of Hwy 401 and east of the London Dairy property.

As mentioned in our earlier comments, having Industrial use to the east of London Dairy would have a deleterious impact on agricultural operations for both London Dairy and other farmers operating both inside and outside the municipal boundary. We support the staff recommendation and ask that no further action be taken with respect to the proposed OPA to expand the settlement area at this location.

Yours very truly,
Moune Faulknar

cc: Travis Macbeth